
NEWSLETTER   03.05.2019 

Dates for your 
Diary 

 
Year 4 Habitats Species at 
Nell Bank - Friday 10th MAY  
 
Year 6 SATs assessment 
week. WC: 13.05.2019 
 
Fun Friday! Exciting 
activities happening 4.00pm-
5.30pm 
Friday 17th May 2019 
 
Year 3/4 and 5/6 Cricket 
Competition, at Upper 
Wharfdale. 
1pm - 3pm 
 
Year 6 Residential - Cober 
Hill, Scarborough.  
Tues 21st - Fri 24th May 
2019 
 
Year 3 and 4 Tri Golf at 
Upper Wharfdale. 
Wednesday 3rd June 
3.35-5.30pm. 
 
School Photographs 
Friday 7th June 2019 
 
Open Afternoon 
Friday 7th June 2019 
 

THRESHFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Acting Head teacher's Message 
Welcome back everybody; I hope you all had a lovely, restful Easter break in preparation of the 

hectic Summer Term. As usual, we have lots of exciting plans. Please ensure you have the dates in 
your diary for the Summer Production at the Octogan Theatre, Grassington; our school sports day 
extravaganza at Netherside Hall and our next school open afternoon on Friday 7th June where our 
Enterprise Club will be hosting afternoon tea and our classrooms will be open with exciting lesson 

taking place - all welcome.  We look forward to seeing you all at our events.  

PTO 

SATs: Statutory Assessment Tests 
The Year 6 pupils have been putting in the extra effort this week with Miss Harper, 
by attending SATs boosters in the mornings at 8.15am and in the afternoons. 
These are small groups which directly focus on the childrenôs specific 

requirements. To give the children a good start to the day we have been enjoying 
pancakes for our breakfast to help us through.  

 
SATs week starts on Monday 13th May, 2019 and ends on Monday. For 

continuity, the other year groups (years 3, 4 & 5) will be completing their optional 
SATs at the same time.  These assessments are nothing for you or your children 
to worry about and are supported with separate teacher assessments which 

happen continuously. The SATs and optional SATs help teachers in assessing the 
continuous requirements of each individual child, ensuring their personal targets 
are appropriate and that they are achieving their personal best. The assessments 
also provide the leadership team with data that helps to develop the curriculum 
across school, as any possible areas for improvement, e.g. spellings or written 
methods, can be identified and added to the school development plan.  
The assessment week will finish with a lovely afternoon for all!  

If you have an concerns about the assessments or you would like to see any of 
the assessments, please approach your class teacher or myself.  

Attendance 
Attendance has been a huge focus of the DfE (Department for Education) since a report in 2012 linked 

attendance to achievement. Research has shown that children with attendance under 95% across Key Stage 2 
(age 7-11) are around 3 times less likely to achieve the higher grades at GCSEs. Therefore, as a school one of 
our goals is to improve attendance as much as possible. Illnesses obviously cannot be helped but if children are 
absent for as little as one day a month, their attendance will drop to around the 95% mark. We understand that 
holiday are remarkably cheaper in term time and that the cultural experiences and family time is invaluable but 
more than one a year or annual term-time holiday can also cause gaps in learning and subject knowledge. Going 
forward, we are going to share the weekly class attendance statistics on our weekly newsletter to promote 

attendance further.   
For more information on the link between attendance and achievement, please see the following document:  
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/412638/

The_link_between_absence_and_attainment_at_KS2_and_KS4.pdf  

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/412638/The_link_between_absence_and_attainment_at_KS2_and_KS4.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/412638/The_link_between_absence_and_attainment_at_KS2_and_KS4.pdf


THRESHFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

This week our Threshfield Primary School Merit winners are: 

Eadie 
Eadie has been selected because of her 

conscientious, hardworking attitude to learning 
and all aspects of her school work. Her 

creativity is exceptional and last half-term she 
led the class in a group creation of a pirate ship 
which appeared on our weekly newsletter  

Well done Eadie! 

Harry 
Harry has been chosen by the staff due to his 
kind caring nature to others; his willingness to 
help anyone and his constant positive attitude 
around school. Harry has impressed us lately by 
producing work of an excellent standard. We 
were all, staff and pupils, thoroughly impressed 

by his recent topic homework.  

Congratulation to Eleanor Whitaker 
in year 6 who won our competition to 
design a logo for our new out of 

school provision.  
Eleanor, very cleverly, choose to 
follow our school theme of local birds 
which our classes are named after.  
Well done Eleanorðit was a difficult 
one to win as there were some 

excellent entries.  

Flying together as we grow and learn 


